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End of year message 
 

Dear Parents, Dear families,  

 

The school year 2017-2018 has come to an end! We hope everything went as good as 

possible for your children and yourself. 

 

 

Baccalauréat  

This year our school congratulates the second edition of its bacheliers at the Baccalauréat 
Ceremony.  
Our successful students will henceforth be Ambassadors of a Europe united in diversity.  
On behalf of all the parents, we warmly congratulate them. 
 

Situation of the European Schools  

On 22 June 2018, the Secretary-General of European Schools provided information about 

the situation of the European Schools in Brussels and the opening of a temporary site 

available by September 2020, pending Brussels V’s availability. Learn more here.  

 

Air quality 

On November 2017, our school took part in the « Mon Air, Mon Ecole » study which aims to 

monitor air quality in different schools in Belgium. To view the full report and sign the 

petition, please click here.  

 

APEEE Staff 

This year, new people joined the APEEE team. We would like to take the opportunity to 

announce the arrival of Renan Minoche, the new canteen manager and Eric Rega, the new 

accountant.  

Thank you to Maryse Holzhauer, Stephan Fumière and Cyril Jesbac for their work and 

collaboration. We wish them good luck for their future activities.  

http://www.bru4.eu/
https://www.eursc.eu/Lists/News/Attachments/120/EN%20-%20Communication%20delay%20Bxl5.pdf
https://www.monairmonecole.be/
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School start  

As in previous years, we will try to organize a Welcome coffee on the first day of school. This 

event might take place on Wednesday 5 September 2018. You will receive further 

information shortly. 

The Parents Association will continue to provide the services your children and yourself need 

thanks to your feedback and constructive remarks. Do not hesitate to communicate with the 

Executive board members; you will find the chart here. 

 

General Assembly  

This year, the General Assembly of your APEEE will take place on December 4, 2018. A 

notary will be present for the approval of the new statutes. Thank you for saving the date in 

your diaries.  

 

Board Presidency 

Finally, I wanted to announce my departure as President of the APEEE Administrative Board. 

My last son is indeed a bachelier this year. Accordingly it is with great pleasure that I pass 

the torch to Kristin Dijkstra who, I know, will successfully lead the APEEE. Karim Kettani will 

take up the post of Vice-President for Pedagogical Affairs.  

I was delighted to serve our school community for four great years and wish everyone a 

wonderful adventure for those to come.  

 

On behalf of the Parents Association of the European school of Brussels IV-Laeken, I wish 

each and every one of you a wonderful summer holiday. 

 

Catherine Daguet-Babich  

President of the APEEE of Brussels IV-Laeken 

http://www.bru4.eu/
http://www.bru4.eu/en/association-en/who-is-the-apeee/board-and-executive-board

